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	Did You Know?
A Newsletter for Parents and Students of Scotchtown Hills ES
Website: www.pgcps.org/~sthills
Office Phone: 301-497-3994  Fax 301-498-6421
Before/After Care Program:  301-498-6589 
Cafeteria:  301-498-6588
Health Room:  301-483-7480  Laurel Bus Lot:  301-497-3665
PGCPS Weather Line: 301-952-6000 Option 1

	
	Thursday, October 20, 2016

	Important Dates:
10/21-MSEA Conventions-Schools Closed for Students and Teachers
10/27-RED Ribbon Walk/RED Shirt
10/28 - Professional Development-
2-Hr Early Dismissal for Students
 @ 11:55 AM, No AM/PM PreK Classes)
10/30-End of First Quarter (45 days) 
10/31-Professional Day for Teachers - Schools Closed for Students
11/6 – Daylight Savings Ends. Turn your clocks back 1 hour.
11/8-General Election day-Schools and Offices Are Closed
11/10-Picture Re-Take Day
11/11 – Veteran’s Day – Schools Closed for Students
11/15-Release of 1st Quarter Report Cards
11/23-11/25-Thanksgiving Holidays – Schools and Offices are Closed

Parents Arriving during dismissal:
· For early departures or picking up a student, you must arrive prior to 1:40 p.m. 
· If you arrive on or after 1:45 p.m., you will need to wait in the foyer area until bus dismissal has been completed.
· We realize this may be an inconvenience to some, but we must control the amount of traffic within our office during bus dismissal.  We want to ensure that every child will arrive home safely & in a timely fashion.


Uniform Policy:
Scotchtown Hills is a uniform school.  All students are required to wear their uniform each day.
The following items are not acceptable: T-shirts, fleece-wear, sweatshirts, sweatpants, jeans, or shirts with no collar.  No sandals, flip-flops or white/colored sneakers please.

Friday Folders: 
Friday folders go home every Friday.   Please take the time to view all important papers, especially those that require a signature.  
Please make sure they are returned to school the following Monday or the next school day with your signature acknowledging that you have received and reviewed all enclosed materials.

FAMILY Portal Information – Family Portal is a feature of SchoolMAX that allows parents to view contact information, attendance, grades and discipline.  If you need access, please contact our Family Portal Administrator, Mrs. Dorn-Pekins, Assistant Principal, at nic.dornpekins@pgcps.org or call the school.  Please provide the student’s name, grade and teacher.  Passwords will not be sent by email or by telephone call.  Passwords will only be sent home.  

Scotchtown Hills ES PTO Officers:
· President - vacant
· Vice-President - Byron Moran
· Secretaries- Tiffany Cook
· Treasurer – Maria Gonzales-Jackson

Scotchtown Hills ES PTO Email-  
scotchtownhills@gmail.com

Scotchtown Hills ES PTO Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/scotchtownhills.pto


	A Word From Mrs. Prevost…
On Friday, October 21st, the school will be closed for students and teachers in order for teachers across the state to participate in the Maryland State Teachers’ Convention.  
On Thursday, October 27th, students at Scotchtown Hills Elementary School will participate in A RED Ribbon Walk from 1:00-1:30 PM.  On this day, students may wear a RED shirt along with their uniform bottoms.  See additional details in the Counselor’s Corner found at the end of this newsletter.
Friday, October 28th, is the end of the first marking period and our school will be dismissing at 11:55 A.M.   As a reminder, there are no Pre-Kindergarten classes on Friday, October 28th.
This past week, the City of Laurel hosted its annual Fire Prevention week at elementary schools within in the city limits, which included Scotchtown Hills 2nd & 3rd grade students.  Students learned about fire prevention and safety including the "Stop, Drop, and Roll" method to extinguish flames on themselves.   Also, the Laurel Volunteer Fire Department Auxiliary is sponsoring a Fire Prevention Poster Contest for grades K-6th.  Please see your child’s Friday Folder for further details about this poster contest.
If your child missed getting their picture taken on Tuesday, 9/20, a make-up day has been scheduled for Thursday, November 10th.  If you have any questions about make-up day, please contact the school office @ 301-497-3994.  
Our weather has begun to turn cooler in the mornings.  I would like to remind everyone that navy blue sweaters are permitted to be worn in the classroom.  Students may wear a color other than blue to school, but only the blue sweater may be worn in the classroom. The school uniform is to be worn each day.  If you have any questions about the school uniform, please contact the school @ 301-497-3994.  I appreciate your cooperation.
A reminder to all parents:  Students are not permitted back in the building to retrieve homework (house keys are an exception).  We are trying to instill responsibility in our students.  All students have an opportunity to stack and pack their belongings prior to dismissal.  It is very important for them to listen when information is being presented.  I appreciate your support and cooperation with this matter.
Please be mindful that our school day begins at 7:45 AM.  Our students miss valuable information when they are late for school or they miss days.  If your child is late for school, escort them to the office.  When your child misses school, please send a note upon their return.  Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.
All visitors are welcome in the building.  Please sign in at the office and receive a visitor’s badge before proceeding down the hall.  Teachers are not allowed to hold a conference while they are on hall duty or during instructional time.  If you would like to meet with your child’s teacher, please leave a message in the office or you may email them.
Have a peaceful weekend.
Tracie Prevost
General News & Messages
Hurricane Matthew Penny Drive - Penny, penny easily spent, copper brown, and worth 1 cent. S.H.E.S. families bring in your pennies to help Safety Patrol and the American Red Cross give to those hit by Hurricane Matthew.  Safety Patrol will be hosting a "Hurricane Matthew Penny Drive" October 17th - November 11th. You can send in donations with your child to school or feel free to place your donations in the can located in the office. Thank you in advance for your support.
School Store-The school store will open to all students starting Tuesday, 10/25 and every Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday mornings from 7:30 - 7:45 AM in front of room 3, Ms. Muhl's classroom.  All items are $1 or less.  We accept cash only. We have pencils, erasers, highlighters, and pencil grips. More items will be added throughout the year.  Please see Ms. Muhl if you have any questions, comments, or concerns.
Discovery Club –Discovery Club will meet every Wednesday from October through December from 2:15 PM until 4:00 PM.
Fingerprinting or Commercial Background Check Information For Volunteers-Effective immediately, we can no longer accept a commercial background check for volunteering in the classroom or field trips.  All volunteers for the classroom or volunteer for a field trip you will need to be fingerprinted by PGCPS.  The cost is $59.32. We stress to all parents/volunteers that the benefit to the fingerprinting is that it remains effective for the life of your child's/children's education at any PG County School.  The service is available Monday through Friday from 8:00 AM - 3:45 PM at the Sasscer Administration Building:  14201 School Lane, Rm 128, Upper Marlboro, 20772.  Please click the link below for more information or call 301-952-6775. 
Website:  http://www1.pgcps.org/fingerprinting/

Counselor’s Corner…. Ms. Renee Cort-Sutton
National Bully Prevention Awareness Month – This past Wed, October 19th, our students wore orange shirts to celebrate “Stands UP Against Bullying!” for our National bullying Prevention Awareness month and Unity Day.

It is October and Kids Helping Kids Food & Funds Drive is in full swing.  One in five Maryland children facing food insecurity, a handful of students in every classroom will be held back by hunger. This is Scotchtown Hills Elementary School’s chance to make a difference. We ask each student to donate a can of food by Thursday, October 27th.  
RED RIBBON week is the week of October 24th.  We are encouraging all students and staff to wear “RED” shirts and uniform bottoms and walk down the newly opened Dorset Road on Thursday, October 27th.  The purpose of Red Ribbon Week is to increase student, parent and staff awareness of the dangers and consequences associated with illegal drug use.  To know the meaning of the Red Ribbon Campaign, one must know the story of Agent Camarena of the U.S. Drug Enforcement Administration who had been in Mexico for over four years fighting against marijuana and cocaine abuses when he was kidnapped on February 7, 1985. As news of the tragedy spread across the country, the National Federation of Parents for Drug-Free Youth (NFP) joined Mrs. Camarena to help America remember her husband’s kidnapping and death. Groups of parents began wearing a small badge of red satin as a symbol of Camarena’s needless death and his fight against drug abuse. The National Federation of Parents uses the RED RIBBON symbol to help all of America remember that NEIGHBOR BY NEIGHBOR, RIBBON BY RIBBON, WE ARE UNITED FOR DRUG-FREE YOUTH.[image: https://ssl.gstatic.com/ui/v1/icons/mail/images/cleardot.gif]
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